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1. Mark Schwartz was appointed as the note taker. 
2. Members in Attendance: Scott Everson, Jason Knott, Kim Katzenmeyer, Penny Viken, Tamara Wallisch, Kari Zarecki, Leslie Ferrel, Gretchen Kopf, Deb Fritz, Rachel Wenzel, Barb Dorn, Ellyn Paul, Janessa Katzenmeyer, Melissa Hammann, Mark Schwartz, Joanie Dobbs and Meaghan Hannibal
3. 2019-2020 Action Plan and Discussion:
a. Data from the 2016-2017 school year was detailed and compared to the state average. For the past three years, the ECSD has exceeded the state average. Literacy gains for the past six years since the literacy audit are evident. 
b. The attached action plan shared detailed the steps to be taken in ELA throughout the 2019-2020 school year. 
c. The Bridges K-5 math curriculum was introduced to the committee. The 2019-2020 professional development and implementation plan for this program was discussed. 
d. A secondary level Math audit will be conducted through a contracted service at CESA 6.  The audit purpose is to help our staff identify instructional components to assist with continual improvement in Math.
e. Baseline information will detail 2018-2019 data as the committee works toward setting goals.
f. Forward, Aspire and ACT data should be separated as the goal setting process begins. This approach will create a greater clarity. 
4. Update on Literacy Goal and Data
a. ELA Forward data in grades 3-8 reflected that Evansville was the highest scoring school district in the Rock Valley Conference. 
b. ELA Aspire data reflected Evansville scores above the state average and falling in the middle of the Rock Valley Conference. 
c. ELA ACT reflected Evansville as slightly below the state average and falling in the middle of the Rock Valley Conference. 
d. Forward 3-8 Math, Math Aspire and Math ACT were detailed as well. Evansville and the other schools in the Rock Valley trending down as grade levels rose.
e. This data can be used to create a baseline as we bring in new resources, train staff and grow. 
5. Update on Target Based Learning/Assessment/Grading
a. Standards have been prioritized throughout the ECSD. Teams will move to the next step this fall as they create learning targets designed to create greater clarity for staff, students and families. The end goal is to create assessments that clearly articulate what students have learned and can do. 
b. Slow, deliberate and purposeful progress is the focus.
c. Committees including students and families will follow this work as learning targets are rolled out.
d. Committee members are asked to read Chapter 4 of Grading for Impact for a discussion in the November meeting. 
6. Update on Equity
a. An equity workshop for ECSD staff was held in June. Preparations for co-planning/co-serving sessions and UDL work were made. The ECSD took a step back scheduling the beginning of these sessions in October.
b. K-5 teachers expressed concern that the one-hour-per-week planning sessions and the creation of a documented unit plan each week will create challenges with consideration to the workload of the Bridges implementation this year. 
7.  Kim Katzenmeyer moved to adjourn the meeting. Tamara Wallisch seconded. All approved. 


